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CENTRAL SWINDON NORTH PARISH COUNCIL 
 

LEISURE & AMENITIES COMMITTEE MEETING 
 

Minutes of the meeting held on 9th January 2019 at 32 The Circle, Pinehurst 
 
Present Cllr M Lucas  (Vice-Chair) 

Cllr J Ballman 
Cllr J Rodrigues 
Cllr J Yeowell 
 
Cllr D Moffatt  (Non-committee member) 
 

Officers H Morgan  (Deputy Clerk) 
 

Public None 

346 Apologies  
Cllr T Smith  (Chair) 
Cllr R Ballman 
 

347 Declarations of Interest & Applications for Dispensation 
None 
 

348 Parking at Rodbourne Farm Leisure Garden 
The Deputy Clerk informed the Committee that the Project Manager was still to visit the 
Rodbourne Farm Leisure Garden to look at the options for parking and an update would be 
provided at a future meeting. 
 

349 Update from Deputy Clerk 
Allotments 
The Deputy Clerk informed the Committee that invoices were being sent out for the 18/19 
billing year. 
All Build Ltd had been contracted to install mains water at the Somerford Close Leisure 
Garden and install a ramp for the composting toilet the Pickards Field Leisure Garden site, as 
agreed at the meeting held in December 2018, and works should start imminently.  
 
Bus Shelters 
It was confirmed that bus shelters had been installed on Whitworth Road and outside the 
Dolphin. A new shelter had been purchased to be installed on Pinehurst Road and this should 
be in place towards the end of January 2019. 
 
Cllr M Lucas informed the Committee that at the Finance and Staffing Committee meeting held 
the previous evening it had been agreed that transparent transfers displaying the Parish 
Council name be installed on the new bus shelters purchased. 
Cllr J Ballman stated his support for the notion. 
 
Noticeboards 
The Deputy Clerk informed the Committee that Swindon Borough Council had come back with 
several queries on the 4 planning applications submitted. Responses to some of the queries 
had been provided whilst others were referred to the Noticeboard Company and the Deputy 
Clerk was awaiting responses. 
 
Cllr D Moffatt informed the Committee that 1 member of the public had objected to the transfer 
of assets in response to details of the transfers being published in the paper and that this could 
delay the transfers by approx. 1 month. He went on to explain the process which now had to 
be followed be Swindon Borough Council. 
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 The meeting closed at 8.22pm 
 
 
 
Signed……………………………………………………………………………… 
 
 
Date………………………………………………………………………………… 
 
Vice-Chair of the Leisure & Amenities Committee 

 


